CiTY OF NEW CARROLLTON MINUTES
SPECIAL COUNCIL WORKSHOP MEETING
MONDAY, APRIL 12,2021

The Special Council Workshop Meeting was held at 7:06 p.m., on Monday, April 12, 2021, as a
virtual meeting. Attending were Chair Lincoln Lashley, Councilmembers, Stephen L. John,
Sarah Potter Robbins, and Cynthia DB Mills, Mayor Phelecia Nembhard, Interim City
Administrative Officer Joseph Nagro, Chief of Police David G. Rice, Major William Everts,
Director of Public Works Andre Triplett, Human Resources Administrator Alayna Rowlett, and
City Clerk Doug Barber. Councilmember Allyne Hooks was absent.

1. CALL TO ORDER
Chair Lashley welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order.

2. BUDGETFY 2022: PUBLIC SAFETY
The Council reviewed with staff the following: Public Safety Line Item Budget for FY
2022. Chief of Police Rice and Major William Everts responded to questions given by the
Council on the proposed Public Safety Budget.

3. PuBLIC COMMENT - RESIDENTS’ CONCERNS, AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION AND TELEPHONE
CALLS
Ms. Marilyn Padmore, 7309 Longbranch Drive, addressed the City Council regarding her
concerns with the current mosquito control program. Interim City Administrative Officer
Nagro advised that the program is handled by the State of Maryland Department of
Agriculture.

4. ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Mr. John moved to adjourn the Special City Council
Workshop Meeting of Monday, April 12, 2021, seconded by Ms. Robbins. The motion was
approved (5-0-0).

The meeting ended at 8:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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ouglassl&arber, MMC
City Clerk

Adopted by the Council on May 19, 2021.

Note: The official recording of the City of New Carrollton’s Special Council Workshop Meeting
of Monday, April 12, 2021, has been posted to the City of New Carrollton’s website.



